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Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate

July 15, 1993

The Reverend Father Mampre Kouzouian,
Pastor

Holy Trinity Armenian Church

145 Brattle Street

Cambridge, MA 02138-2296

Dear Father Mampre:

We are in receipt of your letter dated July 7 with the
enclosed two checks totalling $200.00 for "Operation Winter
Rescue". The checks have already been submitted to the DFAR
Office and a letter under separate cover has been mailed to Mr.
Mangerian.

May God bless you and your parishioners for all which you
have done.
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With prayers,

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian
Primate
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